
 

NARRAGANSETT INDIAN HEALTH CENTER 
Improving health in our community 

 

 

Dear Tribal Member, 

 

This letter is to inform you that the CDC recommends testing for the COVID-19 virus. The 

Narragansett Indian Health Center would like to share the following information with you 

concerning COVID-19 and When to Consider Self-Testing: 

 

1. Self-Testing kits for COVID-19: Self-tests may be used if you have COVID-19 symptoms or have 

been exposed or potentially exposed to an individual with COVID-19. Best to use the test 3-5 days 

after exposure. 

 

Even if you donôt have symptoms, using a self-test before gathering indoors with others can give you 

information about the risk of spreading the virus that causes COVID-19. This is especially important 

before gathering with unvaccinated children, older individuals , those who are immunocompromised, or 

individuals at risk of severe disease. 
 

A positive test result indicates that you likely have a current infection, and you should isolate and inform 

close contacts. Please refer to your package of papers provided with the test. A negative test at day 3 

indicates that you may not be infected and may be at low risk of spreading disease to others, though it 

does not rule out an infection. Repeating the test at day 5 will increase the confidence that you are not 

infected. 

 

2. NIHC continues to offer rapid and PCR testing for COVID-19. Testing is available M-F. Please call 

to schedule an appointment. If more than one person is being tested, please let the scheduler know at 

the time you are making the appointment so we can accommodate multiple tests. 
 

3. You can also order free COVID-19 at-home test kits through a new government website and have 

them mailed directly to your home. Every household may order one kit (each kit contains four tests). 

Go To covidtests.gov to place an order. 

 

4. NIHC will distribute home test kits to tribal members upon request. Each kit contains 2 tests. One per 

person per week, while supplies last. Tribal members will be allowed to pick up tests for other eligible 

members, but you will need to notify the scheduler at the time of arranging to pick up the test kits and 

provide the eligible memberôs name(s). 

 

5. Always be sure to call NIHC to arrange to pick up your test kit before coming to the health center. 

This will help us prepare to distribute the kits. When you arrive for your test kits, please call us at 401-

364- 1263x107. Someone will instruct you to pull up to the front of the building and bring a pre-

arranged test kit out to you and kits for those for whom you may be picking up. We will need to know 

the make model and color of your car and plate number if possible. 

 

6. After you test, if your COVID-19 test is positive, tell your healthcare provider about your positive 

result and stay in contact with them during your illness.  To avoid spreading the virus to others, follow 

CDCôs guidance for isolation. Tell your close contacts that they have been exposed to the virus that 

causes COVID-19 and that they should get tested at days 3 and 5. 
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For COVID-19, a close contact is anyone who was within 6 feet of an infected person for a total of 15 

minutes or more over a 24-hour period (for example, three individual 5-minute exposures for a total of 

15 minutes).  

 

An infected person can spread COVID-19 starting from 2 days before they have any symptoms (or, if 

they are asymptomatic, 2 days before their specimen that tested positive was collected), until they meet 

the criteria for discontinuing home isolation. 
 

We hope you all stay well! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Your NIHC Team 
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BinaxNOW At-Home COVID-19 Test 
 

1. This test kit includes supplies for 2 tests: 2 swabs, 2 test cards in pouches, 2 droppers 

and a user instructions form (Insert). 

2. Wash your hands before starting the test 

3. The test result is provided within 15 minutes  

4. If  your Covid-19 Rapid Test result is positive call your Healthcare provider, if you 

are a patient of the NIHC call 401-364-1263 ext. 107. 
 

To conduct the test, FOLLOW INSTRUCTIONS ON INSERT . Insert the swab ½ to ¾ 

of an inch into the nostril, depending on the size of the person's nose. 

 

Firmly rub the swab in a circular motion around the inside wall of each nostril at least 5 

times. Be sure to rub both nostrils with the same swab.  

POSITIVE RESULTS:  If you see two pink/purple lines (one on top half and one on the 

bottom half), this means COVID-19 WAS detected. 

 

 
 

NEGATIVE RESULTS:  If you see only one pink/purple line on the top half, where it 

says "Control" this means COVID-19 WAS NOT detected. 

 

 
 

Take a picture of the test strip results using your cell phone when in doubt. Contact NIHC 

(401) 364-1263 ext. 107 with any question or concerns. 



 



 



 


